LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
25th September, 2008

Meeting commenced:
10.05 a.m.
"
ended:
11.15 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Deas, Ferrer, Robin Garrido Lightup, Macdonald, Mashiter, Miller, Ryan and Taylor
31.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dawson and Dobbs.

32.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 28th August, 2008, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

33.
PROPOSED HACKNEY CARRIAGE FARES INCREASE

(Previous Minute 27 - 28th August, 2008)


Councillor Robin Garrido asked when this matter, which had been deferred from the last meeting, would be presented to the Panel. The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services advised Members that, according to the Scheme of Delegation contained within the City Council’s Constitution, the Panel did not have the necessary  powers to consider the matter, and instead it had to be referred to the Lead Member for Environment, to determine.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Chief Executive be requested to provide confirmation that it is the Lead Member for Environment, rather than this Panel, which has the necessary powers under the Scheme of Delegation contained within the City Council’s Constitution, to determine increases in hackney carriage fares.

34.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business detailed in Minutes 35, 36 and 37 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.
35.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS’ LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire drivers’ licences be dealt with as follows:-

	APPLICANT
	DECISION



	PHD No. 1403
	Approved

	PHD No. 301
	Deferred pending the attendance of the applicant

	PHD No. 1885
	Deferred pending the attendance of the applicant



(Councillor Robin Garrido asked that it be recorded that he had voted against the granting of the licence for applicant PHD No. 1403 as detailed above).

36.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCES - DECLARATIONS OF CRIMINAL CONVICTIONS

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report indicated that the holders of private hire driver licences numbers 454 and 1592 had recently informed the Licensing Section of criminal convictions, and now sought the views of the Panel as to the appropriate courses of action.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the continuation of private hire driver licences 454 and 1592.

37.
SUSPENSION/REVOCATION OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCE

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report which provided the background to a matter which had resulted in him suspending the holder of private hire driver licence number 1324.


RESOLVED:
THAT the actions of the Deputy Director Environment be endorsed; and that private hire driver licence 1324 remain suspended, until such time as the holder attends the Panel so that the matter can be considered, and any further action thought necessary, be determined.

38.
SALFORD PRECINCT HACKNEY CARRIAGE RANK

(Previous Minute 29 - 28th August, 2008)


Councillor George Wilson asked if any progress had been made with regard to the concerns raised at the last meeting of the Panel with regard hackney carriage vehicles queuing outside Salford Precinct, whilst waiting for passengers.  The Panel were informed that Philip Morton, Principal Officer Licensing and Environmental Crime, in the Environment Directorate, was due to meet on site with Steven Lee, Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, to evaluate the situation and draw up suitable action details of which would be forwarded to the Panel in due course.
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